HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 6th June 2017.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Kat Love; Peter Mander; Jane Marsden; Rosie Olle; Heather Rodgers; Stuart Turner; Jennifer Wedgewood.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Steve Wyatt (Asst. Clerk); District Councillor Jean Monks; County Councillor Judith Twigg.


	023/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from: Cllrs. Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; James Shuttleworth; Pauline Whitney and PCSO Anthony Boswell.

	024/17
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	025/17
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	026/17
	
	Public Participation - No members of the public were present

	026/17
	.1
	District Cllr Monks reported that the car park review had been carried out. There were no changes to arrangements in that each space had been re-leased, but these would be withdrawn in the event of e.g. businesses closing. There was little else to report.

	026/17
	.2
	County Cllr Twigg reported that following the County Council election on 4th May there had been a change in the majority from Labour to Conservative. She noted that the faulty cattle grids had been renewed. The request for a TRO on Hurst Clough would be considered after repairs were carried out. Hathersage Councillors observed that it was necessary to know what kind of use would be permitted for Hurst Clough in order to determine the nature of repairs required. It was agreed that there needed to be a meeting (and probably series of meetings) to include representatives from Hathersage Parish Council, Bamford with Thornhill Parish Council, Derbyshire County Council and the Peak District National Park Authority, in order to determine the best way forward for Hurst Clough. Cllr Twigg will write to these parties to try to facilitate a first meeting to get the ball rolling. 
HP Cllr Olle asked Cllr Twigg for an update on the bus services. Cllr Twigg advised that Community Transport were meeting with DCC today. A key issue is that there are 7 companies involved, and this needs to reduce to 3 to cut costs. This is still under discussion, and although DCC will still provide some funding the amount is not yet known. 
HP Cllrs also asked Cllr Twigg to look into the school bus service through the valley from Castleton into Sheffield centre for 6th Formers going to Sheffield schools. There is a demand for 25 students already this year and there will be an additional 40 next year. Cllr Twigg will report back

	
	
	Cllrs Monk and Twigg left the meeting at this point.

	026/17
	.3
	There was no police report, although PCSO Anthony Boswell had asked for an update on the completion of the CCTV license. This is in hand although our adviser at DDDC is only available on Thursdays so it has been slow progress.

	027/17
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 2nd May 2017 had been circulated and were received and approved and signed by the Chair.

	028/17
	
	Finance

	028/17
	.1
	The Statement of Accounts had been circulated for review. The RFO’s only comment is that season ticket sales are almost up to last year’s figure, despite the later start to the season.

	028/17
	.2
	Accounts for payment as previously circulated were approved.  A £50 refund for a private hire deposit because of bereavement had been approved. Dave Garton’s invoices for painting had been received too late to be included in the June payments. The amount of the invoice was discussed and the circumstances of Dave stepping in at short notice to enable work to be done quickly and the pool to open as soon as possible were noted. 

	028/17
	.3
	Councillors Marsden and Rodgers were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 11th July 2017. Start time of 6.45 pm. The Clerk will send a reminder.

	028/17
	.4
	The RFO was authorised to sign the High Peak Playing Field Equipment Inspection Service Agreement.

	028/17
	.5
	The Internal Audit had been signed off with no concerns.
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	028/17
	.6
	The payment of £150 for MUGA floodlight and bulbs as proposed by the Recreation Committee was approved by full council.


	028/17
	.7
	Regarding the RFO’s proposals to have a secure spread of banking deposits, it had transpired that Aldermoor do not provide a service for local councils. Bank Mandates had therefore been prepared for Shawbrook and United Trust, with the signatories being the members of the Finance Committee – Councillors Mander, Marsden, Rodgers, and Shuttleworth. These will be completed and arrangements put in place.

	028/17
	.8
	Utility Contracts review was carried forward to the July meeting. The RFO will acquire quotes for all, including Green energy, for the July meeting.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed.)

	
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	029/17
	
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 9th May 2017 had been circulated and were received. Cllr Mander reported that The Wine and Cheese Event was planned for Friday 9th June. Some Councillors had not received their invitations. The Clerk will check who has been invited and make sure there are no omissions. There are 3 contractors interested in quoting to finish the work on the solarium, but no quotes had yet been received. Cllr Mander will get an update from Simon Gedye. Keith Groom is sorting out final position with Hursts. 

It was clarified that the new fencing will not be stained. It will naturally fade to silver. There is continuing problem that swimmers are using the pool without showering off sun tan lotion, which is causing the water to go cloudy. Pool Staff are considering extra signage to inform swimmers of the problem sun tan lotion causes.
The next meeting of the Swimming Pool Committee will be on 13th June. A major item on the agenda will be the five year plan. All Councillors were invited to give their input.

	
	
	Recreation Committee

	030/17
	
	The Recreation Committee had met on 16th May. The minutes had been circulated and were received. The main issues were a) the floodlights on the MUGA, which have been temporarily fixed, but there has been water ingress and they will ultimately need replacing. 
And b) Intimidating behaviour of non-local teenagers using the skate park. The Safer Neighbourhood Team have been informed and are patrolling the area at key times. The Rec Committee will meet with Friends of the Playing Field and invite PCSO Anthony Boswell/Sgt Wordsworth to consider a community solution. It was noted that the football field has not yet been rolled – this will be done after next rain.

	
	
	Planning Committee.  

	031/17
	.1
	The Planning Committee had met on 4th May. The minutes were received. Please see the minutes for full details. Main item considered was NP/DDD/0417/0351 the change of use for Brook House, for which there were public objections and the Planning Committee supported these objections. 

	031/17
	.2
	The Planning Committee had also met on 5th June. The minutes had not yet been circulated. The main item considered was the pre-planning consultation for the Smart Meter mast at Brookfield Manor. There had been strenuous objections to the mast from members of the public. The Clerk had written on behalf of HPC in support of the objections.  The letter will be circulated as an appendix to the minutes.

	
	
	Report of the Amenities Committee and Heart 4 Hathersage Working Group.

	032/17
	.1
	H4H update was given by Cllr Mander; Two local contractors who had been approached and invited to quote for the village centre contract had not been interested in the job. We are currently awaiting the submission of tenders. A bench has been supplied as a temporary facility for people waiting for buses. It has been padlocked to the security fence. All members of HPC are welcome to attend the next H4H/Amenities Working Group meeting which will be on Tuesday 27th June from 7.30 pm in the Memorial Hall. 

	033/17
	
	Transport Committee – parking update still awaited from Isobel Mulligan. The Assistant Clerk will query the position with County Councillor Judith Twigg.

	034/17
	
	Website Group – nothing to report. Updates to the website are now the responsibility of Steve Wyatt, Assistant Clerk.
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	035/17
	
	Burial Ground – Jonathan Slater has completed an inspection of the Burial Ground and reported on the condition of Memorial Stones and plots where maintenance rules are not being properly followed. The report has been circulated. The Clerk has written to all plot owners listed in the report to ask that remedial action be taken. This will be monitored ongoing.

	036/17
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	036/17
	.1
	St Michaels and All Angels Churchyard Committee had submitted accounts and requested a donation towards their costs. A donation of £835 was approved. It was noted that the Churchyard Committee had achieved savings by carrying out their own mower repairs, but that ultimately expensive equipment would need to be replaced. It was noted that the committee do a great job very economically.

	036/17
	.2
	The Clerk had received a letter from the Bowling Club regarding residents access to the playing field over the bowling club wall. The Bowling Club asked if HPC had any knowledge of an agreement to this access. The Clerk had checked minutes of March 2011 HPC meeting where the issue had been discussed. Extract below - 
8.8. The Bowling Club confirmed that it was prepared to take responsibility for repairing the wall adjoining Hillside but asked for an assurance that the wall will no longer be used as a short cut to the playing field as this could result in further damage. The clerk will speak to the householder.
There was no recollection from Councillors of any agreement to access. The Clerk will notify the Bowling Club of the above and that there is nothing more conclusive on record.

	
	
	Village Matters

	037/17
	.1
	Cllr Turner had received an enquiry from an artisan baker interested in bringing a bread van into the village to sell bread on a regular basis on a Sunday morning. Various issues were considered. HPC currently leases a site on Parish Council land for a weekly fish van which pays £1 per year; previously a fish & chip van had paid a rent of £250pa. Details of insurance would be required, and some Councillors felt that a van should not be parked on the new village centre when it is completed. Cllr Turner will ask the enquirer to put forward a more detailed proposal. Cllr Gordon advised that The National Park Camp Site may well be interested in a regular bread van service to the camp site.

	037/17
	.2
	The consultation on the relocation of the post office service. HPC is fully in favour of the proposals, which will result in full restoration of post office services into the village. 

	037/17
	.3
	Stanage Forum Heritage Lottery Fund Bid. There is no more information at the present time.

	
	
	Memorial Hall

	038/17
	.1
	The payment of £5k from DCC for refurbishment of the Stanage Hall should be imminent, as all necessary information has been confirmed by the Clerk.

	038/17
	.2
	The Memorial Hall Management Committee has agreed to a constitutional change in its status, so as to be managing the Memorial Hall on behalf of HPC. This would give HPC more control and protect the hall for the future to ensure it is kept for community use. HPC would then be in a position to pay for work to the hall. The committee is currently taking legal advice. 
There are plans to give improved direct access to Stanage Hall – wheelchair access and fire escape, and for it to have its own toilet and kitchen facilities. 

	
	
	Cllr Love left the meeting after this item.

	039/17
	
	Any other business. Cllr Wedgwood asked who was responsible for cutting trees which are growing into power lines. It was understood to be between the landowner and Western Power.

	040/17
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 11th July 2017 in the Main Hall (to leave Gala Week clear). The Swimming Pool Committee meeting is moved to 18th July.

	041/17
	
	Items noted for the July HPC agenda – none. Cllr Wedgwood gave apologies as she will be away.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.10 pm.
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